MAXSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL   www.maxstokeparishcouncil.org.uk
Mr John Poole                                                                  Ersthaus,

Clerk to the Council                                                         Atherstone Road,

Tel 01675 481427                                                            Over Whitacre. B46 2LP

Mobile 07745249613.                                                    johnfurnaceend@gmail.com
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Wednesday 26th May 2021
1.  Present:        Councillors C Page                             Village Hall P. Burgess
                                   R Fetherston-Dilke          Public          D Hopkins           
                                               L Jones                                                              
                                               R Green
                                               P Hoskin                                                                                  
                                     Clerk J Poole 
2.   Apologies: None.
3.   Declaration of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest: None 

4.1. Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 29th January 2020.  

      Having been circulated it was proposed by Cllr P Hoskin and seconded by Cllr
      L Jones and unanimously resolved that the minutes of the meeting are a true

      record and the Chairman signed the document.   

 4.2. Matters arising from the previous minutes: 
 None.
 5. Police Report:

     Nothing to report, the Community Speed Watch has not started.
     PCSO Mohsin has booked the hall on 31st July for a property marking session.  
6.   Correspondence:
The correspondence, issued on a separate sheet, was discussed and minuted below or elsewhere, distributed or put on the Notice Board.

a. WALC updates have been emailed to Cllrs.
b. WCAVA Monthly issues have been emailed to Cllrs.
c. Field Gates end of Bentley Lane emails, now in replaced 
d. Lorries Wood Corner Farm emails, clerk awaiting NWBC reply.

e. Netwise email confirming website upgrade costs see AOB.

f. WALC: training on Cllr. Fundamentals, two-hour Zoom.

 Cllrs R Green & P Hoskin may attend clerk to action.                       

g. Email on 19th Dec. 2020 Revised Code of Conduct, clerk to action.

h. Email on 7th Dec. 2020 Internal Audit update, clerk to action.

i. Clerks & Council Magazines.

7.   Planning:

      There was one application for weeks 3 to 20 2021.
      PAP/2021/0259 Yew Tree House, side extension, no comments or objections.
  8.  Garden Contract:
       Cllr R Fetherston-Dilke reported all plots tidy but no new planting just bulbs.
       For the future the council either need to hire a contractor or try to organise help 

       from residents to plant and tend the plots with the council paying for plants.

       Cllr P Hoskin agreed to assess the project, the clerk to supply the plot location 

       map along with the garden specification for each plot.

       The triangular island at the end of Arnolds Lane needs tidying no planting.

  9.  Patient Reference Group:

 Cllr L Jones reported that all meetings remain cancelled, adding that Blood Tests
 are now available at Coleshill Leisure centre by appointment through the practise.
10.  Maxstoke Village Hall:
       Paul Burgess reported Electric Hand Dryers have been installed in the toilets.

       There is a roof leak above the male toilet but we are finding it difficult to find 

       someone to repair the roof. Having a cleaner who worked for half pay during the

       crisis has fulfilled the hall insurance rules to remain covered.

       Bookings are now being taken including two weddings and a Christening.

       Planning and funding for the new extension is on hold at present, some funding 

       applications require work to complete in six months which is impossible.

       The present government rules do not allow the hall to apply for a temporary

       Alcohol Licence, this may change after the21st June 2021.
       Cllr R Green requested that Paul Burgess listed work required to be carried out on

       the hall, then the council can discuss and agree to fund it from the recent precept. 

11.  Finance:
(a) The clerk presented the Balance Sheet to the council, which was checked against the current Bank Statement. Cllr L Jones proposed to accept the document, Cllr R Fetherston-Dilke seconded the motion which was carried.
The Chairman duly signed the Balance Sheet.

(b) The following invoices were circulated and cheques presented and agreed for payment and signing.

Ch No 100213   Litter Pickers & Bags                                            £66.42
Ch No 100214   WALC Subscriptions                                          £123.00
Ch No 100215   Fullard & Duffill Int. Audit                                  £72.00

Ch No 100216   Clerk Salary 6 months                                         £400.00
Ch No 100217   HMRC Tax                                                          £100.00
(c) The clerk advised that the 2020/21 Council accounts to include the Receipts & Payments book, Petty Cash book, Bank Reconciliation & Asset Register have been subject to an internal audit and found to be in order.
The Annual Internal Audit Report had been circulated beforehand & studied.
(d) The Certificate of Exemption had been circulated beforehand and following discussion Cllr L Jones proposed the council certified itself exempt, Cllr R Green seconded the proposal and all the Cllrs present agreed unanimously that the document be signed, the Chairman duly signed.

(e) The Council considered and noted the Internal Audit Report. 
(f) Annual Governance Statement 2020/21 had been circulated beforehand and following discussion all Cllrs agreed that a sound system of internal control was in place, items 1-8. Cllr C Page proposed the Chairman sign the document and Cllr P Hoskins seconded the proposal and all the Cllrs present agreed unanimously the document be signed, the Chairman duly signed.
(g) The Accounting Statements 2020/21 had been circulated beforehand and checked against the audited financial accounts and following discussion Cllr R Green proposed the Chairman signed the Accounting Statements, Cllr R Fetherston-Dilke seconded the proposal and all the Councillors present agreed unanimously the document be signed, the Chairman duly signed. 
12.   Maxstoke Church. 
        Cllr R Fetherston-Dilke reported that services have been impossible during

        COVID restrictions but have recently restarted, details are in the Messenger.

        Church fundraising has been limited these last 2 years but will restart soon. 
        The Castle Gardens will open to the public on 6th June raising money for the 

        church and the National Garden Scheme.
        There remains a vacancy for church warden in Maxstoke.

13.   Chairman’s & Clerks reports for 2020/21
        The Chairman and the clerk both read out their reports, copies are held in 

        separate folders.

        The last item in the Chairman’s report deals with the resignation of Cllr R

        Fetherston-Dilke at the end of this meeting. A letter of resignation has been

        given to the clerk who will inform NWBC Returning Officer of the parish

        vacancy and will follow the procedure for a casual vacancy of a councillor.
        Cllr C Page thanked Cllr R Fetherston-Dilke for all her good work and excellent 

        Chairmanship throughout her tenure.  
14.   AOB.
        Cllr P Hoskin reported the dog waste at both ends of the footpath starting at the
        side of the village hall and suggested purchasing and erecting two bins with 

        poles at each end of the footpath. Cllr P Hoskin is awaiting NWBC Streetscape
        to provide details of dog waste collection, the cost of the hardware would be
        £243.68 plus siting and erection. Following discussions, the council unanimously

        agreed that the project should go ahead and be funded from the precept.
        Cllr L Jones has been approached by a resident to request an extra litter pick in 
        the Autumn the council were all in favour and Cllr L Jones agreed to co-ordinate.

        Cllr L Jones added the same resident would like to introduce wild flowers which

        the council thought should be organised through the parish community. 
        The clerk outlined Netwise most cost-effective way to upgrade the website:
.       Move to the premium V2 package providing ten times the storage space for an
        additional £50 per year (£300 per year), the upgrade fee would then be a one-off 
        fee of £99, resulting in a lawfully compliant website.

        Cllr R Green proposed the council accept the Netwise upgrade package, Cllr R 
        Fetherstone-Dilke seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.
         The council resolved to raise a cheque for £99 plus VAT to upgrade the Website

         to the new V2 Package, the clerk to arrange signing on receipt of the invoice.

         Cllr C Page proposed that the clerk’s salary be raise by £100 per annum the 

         proposal was seconded by Cllr R Featherston-Dilke and the council all agreed.

         The clerk thanked the council but would prefer to defer the increase as he was

          considering retiring and the council should await the outcome.   

15.   Date of next meeting TBA.    
16.   Close of the meeting: The meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.

Signed………………………….                     Date………………………. 
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